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           February 2022 
 
 
Dear Ms. Greenhill   
                                               Inspection of Leicester City Council 
 
Please be aware that IPCO is not a “public authority” for the purpose of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 
and therefore falls outside the reach of the FOIA. It is appreciated that local authorities are subject to the FOIA 
and that they may receive requests for disclosure of our reports. In the first instance the SRO should bring the 
matter to the attention of the IPCO Data Protection Officer (at: @ipco.org.uk), before making any 
disclosure. This is also the case if you wish to make the content of this letter publicly available. 
 
 
Your Council was recently the subject of a video and desktop-based inspection by one of my Inspectors, Mr. 

 This has been facilitated through your Senior Responsible Officer (SRO) and Head of 
Information Governance & Risk and Data Protection Officer, Ms. Lynn Wyeth who responded promptly to my 
Inspectors request and provided the supporting information required.  Ms. Wyeth confirmed that there has 
been no use of the available covert powers since the last inspection.  
 
The information provided has demonstrated a level of compliance which removes, for the present, the 
requirement for a physical inspection.    
 
The last inspection was undertaken by Ms.  in April 2019. On this occasion several areas 
requiring remedial action were noted, as follows: 
 

1. Refresher training organised for key staff in relation to CHIS Management. 

2. The Non - RIPA procedures currently in place are extended to capture any ‘status drift’. 

3. The use of Social Media profiles and access to the internet is regulated and auditable. 

4. Liaison with the Magistrates’ Court to ensure that approval for authorisations are promptly sought.  

I am pleased to find that all matters have been attended to. 
 






